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June’s Mission of the Month is Capital Region 

Sponsor-A-Scholar, “a nonprofit organization that 

strives to improve lives by giving young people access to 

education, support and resources that may be 

otherwise unavailable.” Their mission is, “to provide 

specialized programs, mentoring, professional 

guidance, and academic and financial support for 

qualifying high school students in the Capital Region. By 

assembling a network of business leaders, educational 

advocates, and dedicated volunteers, promising youth 

are provided opportunity and access to higher 

education that may be otherwise unavailable.” 

To support Sponsor-A-Scholar, you may make a 

donation through your yellow June “Mission of the 

Month” offering envelope, by check payable to CRCC 

with “Sponsor-A-Scholar” on the memo line, or directly 

through their website: https://crsas.org/donate/ 

                                                                                              

(continued…) 

 Choir will be on hiatus  

until September, exact  

date dependent upon  

when we resume inside 

worship services. See Ben 

April for more information! 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Worship Weather Guidelines 

  

Outdoor Worship will not be conducted if: 
 

~ Outdoor temperature is under 55 degrees 
 

~ Heat Advisory issued by the National Weather Service 
 

~ Precipitation or the threat of precipitation 
 

~ Wind interference with the sound system or camera system 
 

~ Other weather-related conditions or impending weather changes that 
would interfere with conducting a full worshipful service. 

  
The decision for worship to move indoors or to be ONLY available on Zoom will 

be made by the participating worship leadership 
one hour prior to the service.  

Please check our website for updated information. 

Summer Worship 
9 AM 

 
Every week, approximately two thirds of our congregation are attending worship on 

Zoom, Facebook, or YouTube. That is amazing!  If you are sitting in your car 
wondering where everyone is, they are right there participating with you! 

 
During the summer months, outdoor services are welcomed by many in our church 

family.  However, the weather needs to be cooperative to have this happen. 
Inclement or questionable weather effecting the camera and sound will prevent the 

filming of the service. If this occurs, the worship leaders will conduct worship on 
Zoom only without in-person worshippers.   

 
If the outdoor worship is changed to Zoom only, email notifications will be sent and 
our webpage will be updated by 8 AM.  If you do not have access to either of these, 

calling the church office is an option. 
Let the sun shine! 

 



 
 

                

         

 

 

 

  

Community Reformed 

Church of Colonie 

701 Sand Creek Rd 

Colonie, NY 12205-2497 

Bruce K Cornwell, Pastor 

Tel: (518) 869-5589 

Email: 

crcclori@gmail.com 

www.communityreformedchurch.com 

Twitter: @ColonieReformed 

Facebook: 

facebook.com/ColonieReformed 

Worship Hours 
We invite you to 

join us for worship 
and fellowship every 

Sunday at 10 AM 
Outdoor Services 

are also available in 
the Summer every 

Sunday at 9 AM 
Holiday and Special 

Services will be 
announced on our 
website and this 

newsletter. 

Colonie Community 

Day Care Center 

701 Sand Creek Rd 

Colonie, NY 12205-2497 

Carol Grasso, Director 

Tel: (518) 869-869-0131 

Email: 

cgrasso6@yahoo.com 

 

Communications/Media Coordinator: Sarah Huiest 
Layout Designer: Bob Becker 

 
Articles are due by the 15th of the month and can be submitted to 

crccsarah@gmail.com or given directly to Sarah Huiest. 

Nursery Provider Needed!! 

We have been blessed to have Emma 

York take care of our youngest parishioners 

this year. She has been a ray of sunshine 

during a challenging year. Next year will see 

exciting changes for Emma, as she heads off to 

college. We are, therefore, seeking a new 

individual to protect and care for children ages 

3 and younger during worship services 

beginning in August. Applicants need to be 

caring, reliable, responsible, punctual, have 

prior childcare experience, and be at least 17 

years of age. Interested individuals should 

contact Sarah Huiest (crccsarah@gmail.com) 

for more information. 

 

Adult Enrichment 
 

Women’s Bible Study will meet 

Saturday, June 4th, and will then 

be on break until fall. 

 

Wired Word Adult Bible study is currently on break 

and will meet again in the fall. 
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